
Grand Junction, Colorado 

May 5, 1941 

 

 The newly organized City Council of the City of Grand 

Junction, Colorado met in their first session at 10 A. M. Monday 

morning, as required by provisions of the City Charter. The 

following were present - Newly elected members, Ross, Robb, 

Carson, Boston and Fox, and old members, Campbell and Treece. The 

newly elected members were sworn in to office by Helen C. 

Tomlinson, Notary Public. 

 

 It was moved by Councilman Carson and seconded by Councilman 

Boston that Councilman Ross act as Chairman of the meeting. Motion 

carried. 

 

 It was moved by Councilman Boston and seconded by Councilman 

Treece that Mrs. Tomlinson act as Temporary Clerk. Motion carried. 

 

 Councilman Carson moved and Councilman Boston seconded the 

motion that Councilman T. S. Campbell be nominated for the office 

of President of the Council. Motion carried. 

 

 Councilman Robb moved that the nominations be closed. The 

motion was duly seconded and carried. 

 

 Chairman Ross then asked for a vote of all in favor of T. S. 

Campbell being elected President of the Council for the ensuing 

year. The motion was put and all members voted in favor of said 

motion. 

 

 Councilman Campbell was thereupon sworn into office as 

President of the Council and presided during the balance of the 

meeting. 

 

 Councilman Ross expressed his appreciation to the members of 

the Council for their patience and courtesy during the past six 

months while he was serving as President of the Council, stating 

that his eyesight had been failing and he had been working under a 

strain. 

 

 It was then moved by Councilman Carson and seconded by 

Councilman Robb that the Council defer making appointments until 

the regular meeting of the Council Wednesday evening, May 7th. 

Motion carried. 

 

 The matter of establishing a policy on the granting of liquor 

licenses in the City was brought up and discussed. City Manager 

Brownson was requested to distribute copies of the analysis of the 

statewide survey he recently made, and this was gone over in 

detail by the Council. No action was taken, and it was decided to 

take the matter up again at the Council meeting Wednesday evening. 

 

 It was moved by Councilman Carson and seconded by Councilman 



Boston that the meeting adjourn. Motion carried. 

 

/s/ Helen C. Tomlinson 

City Clerk 


